
Date:  29th November 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Christmas is officially in the air with nativity and Christmas 

songs being practiced throughout the school! All classes 

have also been busy planting bulbs this week in the grounds 

outside the front of the school, so that we can look forward 

to seeing them flower during Spring next year. 

After school tonight, staff put up our Christmas decorations 

which we look forward to showing you at Open House in a 

few weeks. We are really looking forward to starting our Christmas celebrations by welcoming M&M 

Productions to our school next week who will be performing a Cinderella pantomime to the whole 

school, funded by the PTA.  

Have a lovely weekend.   

Mrs Fraser 

Headteacher  
 

Thank you PTA 

Thank you to the PTA for the donation of £50 per class for teachers to spend. The children have 
already been making use of the range of resources that were ordered.   

 



Free-Standing Lights 

If you have any free-standing lights that can be used to help light the stage for the      
Christmas open air concert on the 16th December, please let the school office or a      
member of staff know.  
 
Swindon Food Collective 

Please see the page at the end of this newsletter for the Swindon Food Bank opening times 
for Christmas.  

 
Lost Property 
We have a box of unnamed lost property in the school foyer. If your child has lost any 
school uniform, please come and check it before the clothes are recycled. 
 

Notifying School of Absence 

We have an increasing number of parents who are not notifying the school when their child is absent. 

Please phone the school office and leave a message or email admin@williammorris.bluekitetrust.org if 

your child is not in school. It is crucial that we determine why children are not at school asap to ensure 

that they are safe and accounted for.  

• If your child is absent for more than one day, please contact the school office every day to update us 

on their symptoms, unless you have informed us of the time they last had an episode of sickness or 

diarrhoea which we will then record that 48hours of absence will be taken.  

• If leaving a message or sending an email, please inform us of your child’s symptoms for our records.  

Thank you   

 

Early Finish for After School Club for Last Day of Term 

After school club will be finishing at 5:00pm on Friday 20th December. Please could all children be      

collected by then and we will adjust the charges accordingly.  

 

School Christmas Dinner—please order 

William Morris Primary will be having Christmas dinner in school on Thursday 12th December 2024. For 
that week only we will be changing the menu, so that beef ragu (or tomato pasta for the veg option) 
will be served on Wednesday 11th December and the Christmas roast dinner will be served on Thursday 
12th December 2024. This will be a change to the published Parentpay menu options for those days  
only. Please book meals for other days that week on Parentpay as usual.  

So that we have the correct menu choices for children on the 11th and 12th December, please book on 
the below form, even if you have pre selected meals for those days already. The choices on this form 
will override those on parentpay.   

Please book your child's meals for the 11th and 12th December using this form 

https://forms.office.com/e/itY92NFxUa 

For children in Nursery (30 hour children only who normally stay for lunch) and 
Years 3, 4 & 5 the meal charges (£2.50 per meal unless your child is eligible for 
pupil premium free school meals funding) will be added to your Parentpay   
account. Please complete the form by Tuesday 3rd December. 

Please note - we will not be able to accommodate any late bookings due to the 

kitchen needing to place the food orders. 

https://forms.office.com/e/itY92NFxUa


 

 
 
  
 
 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week — we are 

very proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Thank you so much for the parents of children with SEND 

who have already said they are able to come to the next SEND 

working party on Monday 2nd December 1.30pm-2.30pm. We 

will be looking at the school’s behaviour policy (with tea/coffee 

and cake!). If you would like to come, please email Mrs Day at 

send@williammorris.bluekitetrust.org to confirm attendance. 

 

Next week we have a wonderful local neurodiverse author, Kayleigh Smith, 

in to tell the children about her journey to becoming an author as well as reading 

them her fantastic book, ‘The Adventures of Lady Mouse and Wolfy - Beach Day 

Bother’. If you would like to purchase the book, you can do so online at Water-

stones.  

 

Spotlight on the Nurture Nest 

SEND parents fed back last year that we do not always in-

clude photos of the wonderful work that happens in our Nur-

ture Nest and that other parents may not be aware of this 

amazing provision in our school. So here is a spotlight on our 

wonderful Nurture Nest or ‘The Nest’ for short! 

 

What is the Nurture Nest? 

The Nurture Nest is a calm and less stimulating classroom 

space, currently in one of our unoccupied Year 6 class-

rooms, where children come to complete interventions and 

independent learning activities.  

 

mailto:send@williammorris.bluekitetrust.org
https://www.waterstones.com/book/the-adventures-of-lady-mouse-and-wolfy-beach-day-bother/kayleigh-smith/9781787883260
https://www.waterstones.com/book/the-adventures-of-lady-mouse-and-wolfy-beach-day-bother/kayleigh-smith/9781787883260


How did it come about? 

At William Morris we believe that true inclusivity is not simply 

‘integration’ into a classroom but creating a learning environ-

ment which meets the needs of each individual child. For sever-

al of our children, including those with EHCPs (Education Health 

and Care Plans), mainstream classrooms can be overwhelming 

for various reasons. Where possible, we always try and adapt 

our activities and environments to sup-

port the needs of all children. However, we also 

acknowledge that sometimes we need to provide alterna-

tives, such as quieter, calmer environments to concentrate 

on interventions and learning tasks, with easy access to 

regular sensory breaks.  

 

What happens in the Nest? 

The Nest opens at 9am and starts with an 

hour of interventions including Rapid Writer, 

a literacy intervention to support early and 

developing writing skills; Hands-on-Maths, a 

practical daily maths intervention; and precision teaching, a daily word-

recognition intervention. These are indispersed with sensory breaks and opportuni-

ties to learn through play. Children then go to class, with adult 

support, for their whole class teaching inputs to access quality 

first teaching. The children will then complete their activity ei-

ther in class, in the nest or a mixture of both 

depending on their needs. In the afternoon, 

the Nest is a more holistic space, for example music lessons, 

cooking and forest school style activities.  

 

Yours, Mrs Day (SENDCo)  





 



December 

Mon 2nd SEND working party  1:30—2:30 

Tues 3rd 3:00—PTA Nativity costume & Xmas jumper swap 

Tues 3rd 1:00—3:00—Acorn Class Art visit to GWA 

Tues 3rd Deadline to order school Xmas dinners 

Wed 4th Dec PTA Whole School Pantomime in school  

Thurs 5th—Reception height and weight measurements 

Fri 6th—Be a Santa to a Senior donations 

Fri 6th Dec 1:45pm Class Reps  

Tues 10th Reception Nativity 9:30am Bellflower parents 
watch & Wed 11th Dec 9:30am Sunflower parents watch 

Tues 10th 1:00—3:00—Thistle Class Art visit to GWA 

11th Reception Nativity 9:30am Sunflower parents watch 

 

11th PTA Christmas disco 

Thurs 12th Dec Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Lunch  

Fri 13th Dec Open House – 2pm – 3pm  

Fri 13th 9Nursery Nativity -9:00am Daisy parents watch & 
9:30-10am Poppy parents watch 

13th PTA Glamorose cake van 

Mon 16th Year 1 & 2 Nativity 9:30am Y2 parents watch  

Mon 16th KS2 Y3, Y4, & Y5 Christmas Open Air Concert -  
6pm & rain off concert day Tuesday 17th Dec 6pm 

Wed 18th Year 1 & 2 Nativity 9:30am Y1 parents watch 

19th PTA: All classes visit Xmas Grotto 

Fri 20th Dec Last Day of Term  

Fri 20th Dec Early finish 5:00pm for after school club  

January 

6th Jan—TD Day 

Tues 28th Y3 African Animal Talk 

Fri 31st—Explorer Dome—Y3  

INSET TD DAYs—school closed to children: 

6th Jan 2025 

24th Feb 2025 

23rd May 2025 

4th July 2025 

[New dates in red] 



 Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

What a busy few week we have had in Poppy 

and Daisy Class. We have explored many differ-

ent celebrations such as Diwali, Birthdays and have now we have begun 

talking about Christmas.  

We made carrot soup and practised our life skills of chopping. The   

children did so well to cut up hard carrots safely and we all enjoyed 

eating it for snack! 

Diwali- The children learnt about how some people prepare for and  

celebrate Diwali. We have enjoyed making  salt dough diva lamps, lan-

terns and Rangoli patterns. 

This week we been busy practising our Nativity songs and starting to 

learn about the traditional Nativity story. In maths we have been       

noticing and making patterns using a variety of objects!  

We are really looking forward to enjoying some Christmas fun in the 

final two weeks of term!  

Reminders: 

• Please ensure your child has a warm, 

waterproof coat in school every day 

and that it is clearly named.  

• As the weather gets colder, please 

send your child with a hat and pair of 

gloves. These can be left at school in 

their drawer or brought to school daily.   

• Please ensure your child has adequate 

sets of spare clothing, we are running 

very low on our Nursery supplies. If 

your child is sent home school clothing, 

please wash, and return as soon as 

possible. 

The Nursery Team :) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 



Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

We have been very busy in Reception these past couple of weeks. We 

have had lots to do getting ready for our much anticipated Nativity! 

The children have been singing beautifully and are very nearly ready to 

share it all with you.  

Last Week: 

Excitingly, we had a visit from the Gruffalo last week! He left his dirty footprints all over our out-

side classroom so we  were able to follow these to lead us to his very special book – we all loved 

reading it.  

The children have had lots of fun in provision retelling the story using character masks, story 

spoons and puppets. Half way through the week the children made a shopping list so that we 

could all have a go at making Gruffalo Crumble. They used their sound knowledge to help them 

and we were so impressed with their beautiful writing :) 

This week:  

The children have had a go at writing some speech bubbles for the animals from our story. They 

have remembered the story so well and relished the challenge of writing some sentences. On 

Tuesday we got the chance to make our very own Gruffalo Crumble, we LOVED this! We 

chopped the apples, sprinkled the sugar, rubbed the flour and butter together, added our oats 

and sugar, sprinkled this over the fruit and then added our blackberries on top. We then tasted it 

for snack time on Wednesday. Yummy!! 

Maths: 

Over the last couple of weeks we have been focussing on numbers 6, 7 and 8. We have been 

making sure we have an in depth knowledge of these numbers and how they are made. We have 

created number collections for all three numbers, which the children are experts at now! We 

have also been subitising tens frames, being able to see how many dots there are without 

counting.  

Thank you again for your continued support, it is very much appreciated :) 

Reception Team 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception—Bellflower and Sunflower Classes 



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

Wow, we have been extremely busy in Tulip and Lily class. We have done some fantastic 

learning and have begun practising our Nativity songs and dances. We look forward to sharing this with you.  

In Maths we have been focusing on ‘number’. We have been doubling numbers up to 20. We have then used our 

knowledge of doubles to add using near doubles. We have also been subtracting by 

counting backwards using a number line.  

 

In English we have been doing some amazing golden sentence writing innovating 

our story ‘The Queen’s hat’. We have changed the characters and setting. The children have thought of a new character 

who’s hat that blew off in the wind and decide where it was going to land in Swindon. They used their amazing adjec-

tives in their sentences. We have been doing handwriting lessons and are using handwriting books to practice correctly 

forming our letters. Our handwriting is getting much clearer and neater.   

In Topic we have been looking at London City Landmarks and exploring using Google Earth. The children had some love-

ly knowledge of London and were able to talk about their own experiences of visiting London and could talk about many 

landmarks. We have also sketched the London Landmark ‘Buckingham Palace’. We have used Google Earth to look at 

our local area ‘Tadpole Farm’. We labelled a birds eye map with many things, including, the doctors surgery, shops, 

schools, parks and green spaces.  

Over the next few weeks we are learning about the Great Fire of London. As part of this learning we will be making our 

own houses that were in London in 1666. We will look at the similarities and differences between houses then and 

houses now. To help us, please can you bring in junk modelling objects (cardboard boxes, lolly sticks, kitchen roll - no 

plastic please)  

In science we have been identifying properties of everyday materials. We have sorted these objects into Venn diagrams. 

We have learnt about opaque, translucent and transparent and have sorted objects with these properties. 

In PE we have focused on ball skills. We are more able to control different types of balls and moving around in different 

ways with them. We have developed our balance and control by balancing bean bags on different body parts. We know 

we need to concentrate and go slowly to be successful. We have also been throwing balls and bean bags at targets.  

• Please make sure that your child’s reading book and library book is in their book bag every day. 

• Nativity costumes – please ensure you have brought your nativity costumes in by Wednesday 11th December in a 

named carrier bag. 

•  Please ensure your child wears a warm winter coat to school, they can also bring gloves, hats and scarves (clearly la-

belled please)   

Thank you for your continued support.  The Year One Team  



 

Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 



 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

 

We’ve had a wonderful couple of weeks in Year 2, filled with exciting activities, creativity, and learning!  

We were thrilled to welcome a special visitor to Year Two. David Shephard Wildlife Foundation taught us 

all about wildlife in Africa. We had the opportunity to learn about amazing animals like lions, elephants, 

and giraffes. Our visitor shared fascinating stories and even showed us some incredible pictures, which 

sparked lots of questions and conversations. We’ve been inspired to think about how we can protect 

these beautiful creatures and their habitats. 

We then got to work using a variety of materials to create their very own wildlife animals. The class-

rooms were full of creativity, and we were so impressed with how everybody brought their imagination 

to life. 

In music this week, we became a Kitchen Band! Using everyday kitchen utensils, we created some      

fantastic sounds and rhythms. From pots and pans to wooden spoons and bowls, everyone had fun    

experimenting with different instruments to make music. 

In our maths lessons, we’ve been learning all about subtraction. Year 2 have explored different methods 

to solve subtraction problems, including using number lines, counting back, and drawing pictures. Every-

one has been working hard and showing great progress in solving subtraction challenges. We’ve been so 

impressed by their enthusiasm and problem-solving skills. 

In English, we’ve been working on innovating our own versions of the classic Pied Piper story. We have 

loved changing the characters, settings, and events to create their own unique versions of the tale. 

We’ve heard some fantastic and very imaginative new stories! 

The festive season is almost upon us, and we are beginning preparations for our Nativity performance. 

We’re really looking forward to seeing all the children in their wonderful costumes :) Please don’t forget 

to bring in your child’s costume in a named bag. If you need any help or have any questions about the 

costumes, feel free to reach out. 

Please could we ask for you to bring in any spare cereal boxes for our upcoming topic project, the more 

the merrier! Thank you. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Miss Presdee and Miss Morgan 

 



 

Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 



 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

Last week we looked at Road safety in class, we had some 

very interesting chats specifically around bike and scooter safety for the children. We 

reminded all children that a helmet is essential, even if they are on a scooter and even 

if they are just in their street. It was lovely to hear so many children passionate about 

playing outside, going for walks even in the winter. 

In maths, we have had a very busy few weeks with our addition unit. The children are 

superstars at their mathematical vocab of addends and sums, be sure to ask them 

which part of a calculation these are. Next week we move on to subtraction, we will 

look at all three columns of our 3-digit numbers, subtracting ones, tens and hundreds. 

In writing, we were so impressed with all the volcanic shape poems. We have written 

these up in best and they will be proudly presented up on our wall. We have been look-

ing into non-explanation texts the last fortnight, our model text has been based on 

flowering plants and it has been great to see the children so engaged with the actions 

of our model text. We have just started planning our independent writing on the      

formation of rocks and we look forward to reading these next week.   

We’ve had a very creative week starting our DT project, making it move. We made 

some mechanism cut out toys such as a rocket, a dancing man and a flower slider. We 

are going to be looking at cam mechanisms over the next few weeks and making our 

own automaton toy.  

We have been learning about the formation of rocks and we enjoyed a fantastic practi-

cal lesson in which we made our own sedimentary, metamorphic and igneous rocks  

using some yummy food items! Ask us about this fun experiment. 

We have started practicing our Christmas songs in class ready for our carol service on 

Monday 16th December. We hope to see as many of you there as possible.  

Many thanks,  

Year 3 Team 
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 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

 

We’ve had another busy fortnight in Year 4! 

We have been enjoying lots of different learning in our topic Misty Mountain Sierra, including learn-

ing about the water cycle where we set up a mini model water cycle in a glass bowl with cling film on 

the top. We witnessed the water in the bowl change to gas, evaporating, and then condensate on the 

cling film. We also wrote our own songs and raps about the water cycle and some of us were brave 

enough to perform them to the class! As well as this, we learnt that there are mountain tribes known 

for their weaving and we created our own weaving patterns with paper – it was very fiddly but we 

persevered!  

Our excellent learning in our topic work was reflected in our independent non-chronological reports 

in English. We used all of our research on a chosen mountain to write our reports and focused on  

including subheadings, introductory topic sentences for paragraphs and topic vocabulary. Then we 

published our reports as leaflets and included a labelled diagram – they look fantastic! We have now 

started to learn about recounts, starting with a ‘cold write’ to show what we already know and then 

moving on to look at a model text and identify the key features of a recount.  

In maths, we have been practising different mental strategies for addition and subtraction such as 

counting on, number lines, jottings and rounding to compensate. We have also been thinking about 

which method is the most efficient for a calculation. Soon, we will move on to formal written      

methods for addition and subtraction.  

In science, we learnt about electrical conductors and insulators and we had a brilliant time testing 

different materials to see whether they conducted electricity or not by connecting them to a simple 

circuit. We wrote our predictions, results and explained our findings in our books. 

We are getting very excited about the festive season and have been working hard to sew our stocking 

Christmas decorations. This includes sewing on a button, which is one of our Year 4 life skills. We 

have also started practising our songs for the Christmas Carol Concert! In RE, we have been learning 

about symbols in the Christian faith and specifically those in the story of Christmas. In the coming 

weeks, we will be thinking about what Christmas means to different people and what it means to us.  

Have a lovely weekend, 

The Year 4 team 
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 Year 5 - Thistle and Acorn Classes—What have we been learning in Year 5?  

Gallery Rebels! 

The last few weeks have been so busy and filled with art, art, art! The children are 

loving our topic, Gallery Rebels, so we thought we would dedicate this week’s newsletter to the art work 

we’ve been completing.  

Impressionism 

Impressionist artwork is a special style of painting that tries to capture a moment in time, almost like taking a 

snapshot with a camera, but using paint instead. Impressionist art work has a huge focus on how light affects 

a picture. We used a picture of a child and looked at the shadows, using darker colours to represent those 

areas and lighter colours for the lighter parts of the picture.  

Instead of painting every little detail, they used quick, small brushstrokes to create a softer, blurry look. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Expressionism 

Expressionist artwork is like when an artist paints how they feel rather than how things look in real life. We 

imagined we’re excited, sad, or angry, and instead of talking about it, you paint it! That’s what Expressionist 

artists did—they used colours and shapes to show emotions. We took a section of a published piece of       

expressionist art and expanded it with our own emotions.  

 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 Thistle and Acorn Classes 

Self Portraits! 

This week, we have been sharpening our attention to detail by sketching self-portraits! Inspired by the    

techniques of Vincent van Gogh, we focused on capturing shadows and intricate details to bring our      

drawings to life!  
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